
 
 
SUNSHINE NEWSLETTER  
￼ 
Howdy Sunshiners: Time for our next gathering, so get ready for getting together with your fellow 
patriots and having a barrel of fun.  
 
Place: 
Campground: Jenny Ridge RV 
Address: 2790 S. 2nd St Folkston,  
GA. 31537 
Phone: 912-496-1172 
Email: jimmlind54@gmail.com 
SPECIAL NOTICE: 
Make reservation by 25 Nov. please. IMPORTANT: Must arrive at campground by 5:30  
P.M. or you will not be parked that evening.  
 
From Our President: 
A great time was had by all at our October muster. We had 15 rigs registered to include several guests, 
and we are pleased to welcome our newest members, Jim and Donna Springer. We had a dining out at 
Okefonokee Restaurant in Folkston, and an interesting tour of Okefonokee Wildlife Refuge. 
 
At our business meeting a couple of Standing Rules were amended: SR 7. Annual dues as per Bylaw item 
#4.03 is set at $10.00 per year per person.  The assembly voted to not do a catered dinner at the 
December meeting, and SR 12 line C is deleted. 
 
Our next muster will be 9 to 13 December at Jenny Ridge RV Park in Folkston, GA. Steve and Sarah Colt 
will host this Muster. We still need hosts for February and beyond. Our April muster will be in Eustis, FL 
in conjunction with the South East Region Muster, 12-16 April at Southern Palms RV Resort. 

tel:912-496-1172
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Be safe and stay healthy. LeRoy 
 
MINUTES from the previous meeting: 
 
SUNSHINE CHAPTER MINUTES  
OCTOBER 10, 2020  
JENNY RIDGE RV PARK FOLKSTON, GA  
The meeting was called to order by President Leroy Armacost at 10 am!  Members stood for the Pledge 

of Allegiance led by Leroy Armacost and the Invocation by Shelene Armacost.  Roll Call by Secretary 
Sarah Colt! Present: Leroy & Shelene Armacost, Jerry Barson, Steve & Sarah Colt, Jim & Bonnie Gorman, 
Charlie & Ann Hunter, Steve & Rose Jackson, Tony and Cathy Korvas, John & Barbara Olsson, Frank & 
Elizabeth Petsch, Larry & Bonnie Shields, Carl & Nancy Smyly.  A QUORUM IS ESTABLISHED! The vice 
president welcomed guests Tom Slattery, Jim & Donna Springer, Carol & Bruce Gardner, Vern & Linda 
Wickline,! The president announced that following our meeting we will have a  SKYMED presentation by 
Travis Leeman who made a generous donation to the chapter. " Since the minutes of the June meeting 
were not published in the last newsletter, the secretary read them. A motion was made and seconded to 
accept the June minutes as read. The motion passed by unanimous vote.  The treasurer’s report was 
given. A motion to accept was made and seconded and passed by unanimous vote. " Acting Muster 
Master Tony Korvas announced that sites are secure until April 2021. December 9-13—Jenny Ridge RV 
Park, Folkston, GA. Hosts needed. February 17-21— Jennings KOA. Members are urged to reserve 
quickly with Patsy at (386) 938-3321. Hosts needed. April12-16 meeting will be held at the SE Regional 
Muster in Eustis, FL. Our chapter has volunteered to prepare a breakfast there. June is still 
open.!September 21-25 meeting will be held at the National Muster in Shawnee, OK. Cathy Korvas 
reported that the December 2021 muster will not be held in St. Augustine at Compass RV Park as 
previously announced because of their excessive cost and reservation requirements. The President 
announced that he had received thank you notes from Phyllis Enfinger and Melissa Wade, Our chapter 
sent each of them a gift certificate in honor of her 10 year anniversary in our National Office.Sunshine 
Committee: Shelene again requests that she be informed of any member in need of a card or prayer. 
Prayers requested for Nicki Haynes and Doug Blaha. Old Business: None! New Business:  A nominations 
committee for next year’s officers has been appointed: John Olsson, chairman; Larry Shields and Steve 
Jackson members. A slate will be presented in February with nominations also taken from the floor. 
Elections will be held in April. Steve Colt suggested that the membership fee be raised from $5 to $10 
per person effective in January 2021 in order to bring more money into the treasury. He made a motion 
for this to be done and it was seconded by Carl Smyly. No questions or discussion. Motion carried. Cathy 
Korvas suggested that instead of a catered meal at our December meeting, we have a potluck dinner 
with the hosts providing the main meat. She made a motion to that effect and it was seconded by Carl 
Smyly. After some discussion, the motion carried with 1 opposed.  Leroy Armacost them made a motion 
to change our standing rules to reflect this change. It was seconded by Tony Korvas. The motion carried 
with 2 opposed.  Leroy announced that Susan Fortune will no longer do the newsletter and a 
replacement is needed.  Leroy announced that we also need a crafts person to replace Bonnie Gorman. 
Jim Gorman asked whether funds for crafts would come from the club or be paid by the participants. 
Leroy said that the crafts should be paid for by the participants. ! 
GOOD OF THE ORDER  
" Another request for hosts for the December muster was made and Steve and Sarah Colt volunteered.  
The 50-50 drawing was won by Jim Springer. He said that he and Donna wanted to join the chapter so 
we should take his dues out of his $60 winnings and return the remainder of the money to the chapter. 
Thank you and welcome to the chapter Jim and Donna.  
Following adjournment at 10:55 a.m. Mr. Leeman made his SKYMED presentation.  
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Minutes respectfully submitted by Sarah Colt, Chapter Secretary.   
 
FUTURE MUSTERS: Please add to your bucket list.  
1) 09-13Dec.’20- Jenny Ridge RV,  
Folkston, GA 912-496-1172 
2) 17-21Feb.’21- Jennings KOA, 
Jennings, FL 386-938-3321 
***HOST NEEDED; Wicklines 
will co-host.  
3) 12-16Apr.’21- Eustis, FL 
Southern Palms RV 
SE Regional Muster 
4) June TBA. ***HOST NEEDED 
SPECIAL NOTICE: Limited spaces  
available for Feb. Valentine  
Muster; make reservatiom 
ASAP.  
 
AGENDA - DECEMBER 2020 MUSTER 
 Wednesday December 9 
  4 pm Happy hour 
5 pm Dinner:  Hamburgers and potato chips 
6:30 pm (ish)        Games in the clubhouse 
 
Thursday December 10  
8:30 - 9:30 am Breakfast:  Pancakes, sausage, coffee, juice 
4 pm Happy hour 
5 pm Dinner out   (TBA) 
6:30 pm (ish)  Games in the clubhouse 
 
Friday December 11 
8:30 - 9:30 am Breakfast:  Sausage gravy and biscuits, coffee, juice 
4 pm Happy hour 
5 pm Dinner:  Lasagna, salad, garlic bread  
6:30 pm (ish) Games in the clubhouse 
 
Saturday December 12  
8:30  - 9:30 am Continental breakfast:  rolls, toast, juice, coffee 
10 am - Chapter meeting in the clubhouse 
4 pm Happy hour and music by our own Sunshine trio.   
5:30 pm Christmas potluck dinner.  Turkey and gravy supplied by the hosts. 
6:30 pm (ish) Games in the clubhouse. 
 
Sunday December 13   
8:30 am Coffee (bring your own), goodbyes,  see ya next year!   
***VERY IMPORTANT : THE SATURDAY EVENING CHRISTMAS DINNER IS A POTLUCK. PLEASE INDICATE 
ON YOUR COMPLETED APPLICATION TO THE HOST WHAT DISH YOU PLAN TO BRING.  
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***Please extent a kind welcome to our NEW MEMBERS: The Springers, The Gardiners, and The 
Wicklines.  
 
CHAPTER OFFICERS: 
Pres: LeRoy Armacost 
904-254-0898 
 
V.P: Steve Colt 
904-710-0797 
 
Secy: Sarah Colt 
904-708-3840 
 
Trea: Cathy Korvas 
321-750-4992 
 
Muster Master: Jim Jenkins 
813-363-4132/Tony Korvas  
321-750-4992.  
 
SAFE TRAVELS TO ALL. 
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